Westchester County Continuum of Care for the Homeless 

Meeting Minutes

February 27, 2009

Meeting Facilitators: Dahlia Austin and Karl Bertrand

Present: 

D. Austin, DCMH
A. Guevara, Yonkers Dept. of Planning and Development

K. Bertrand, PD&D
M. Luna, United Way

A. DeGregorio, DSS
D. Scholar, Mt. Vernon HOPWA

M. DeVivo, DCMH
S. Singh, DSS

J. DiPirro, WC Dept. of IT
Y. Spiegel, PD&D

Dan Griffin, VVA
D. Stern, DSS

 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introductions

II. Announcements

III. FY08 CoC awards

For first time, Westchester CoC did not score high enough on application, and received funding only for renewal projects; no new projects were funded, a loss of $2 million in expected funds. This was a problem all over NYS, which had decreased funding compared to year before for the first time, and nationwide where only 31% of local CoC’s received funding for new projects. This is because renewal levels rise year after year, but total funding is flat, squeezing the amount left for new projects. We can expect it will be even more competitive next year.

Importantly HMIS was not funded. John DiPirro is “somewhat” confident that current funding can be stretched to February 2010 which is when new funding will become available through FY09 awards.

IV. FY09 application planning process

Renewals are all safe from HUD again next year. However, Westchester CoC must reevaluate existing projects to ensure that we do receive the $2 million in new project funding for FY09. Some worthy programs, which do not match HUD priorities and lower county score may be eliminated. This may include all SSO projects which lower our housing emphasis score.

We will know more when HUD gives out details on the scoring of the FY08 application. We will need to over react to areas where we scored poorly to ensure that our score goes up. Strategy will change depending on if we were just below or way below the cut off score.

Karl will contact Stephen Piasecki at Supportive Housing Network for technical assistance.

V. Stimulus Funding

a. Huge amount of money to e spent in short time period while need is skyrocketing at food pantries, shelters, etc. We must target the money wisely and well.

320 families and ~500 singles in county shelter system.

b. Emergency Food and Shelter Program: expect about 50% of normal annual grant extra over two years or only a 25% increase. United Way plans to distribute this money following existing guidelines for regular funds. $549,335 which is used 43% for rent/mortgage assistance and 57% for food and supplies. Will be distributed in March.

Grace Church is not a FEMA consistent recipient because they do not always reapply. This year they did apply ad will get “new agency” level of funds. K. Bertrand: Since they are so big, try to direct supplemental money to them.

c. Homeless Prevention Fund

$2.37 million for Westchester County, $687,000 for New Rochelle, $745,000 for Mount Vernon, $1.53 million for Yonkers. (In addition NYS will receive over $25 million which can be directed to White Plains or other locations without dedicated funds.)

County money is controlled by Planning Dept. Norma Drummond is going to D.C. To learn more.

Plan developed to coordinate awards to prevent duplication of effort and reach efficiency of scale. Yonkers, Mt. Vernon and County will together collect short applications for funds, and then collectively decide how to allocate the separate funds; i.e. can all fund the same agencies jointly, and then bill by client location to the correct jurisdiction.

Four priorities for use of funds:

1. Expand capacity of the eviction prevention network

2. Rapid Rehousing

3. Mediation

4. Legal services

Money will be directed to existing, known agencies to expedite allocations.

d. CDBG stimulus funds

$1.5 million for Westchester County- Planning Department may not want to use for homeless.

$1.0 million for Yonkers already allocated

VI. SAMHSA CMHS- Only 4 grants nationwide; too competitive, not worth applying.

VII. SAMHSA CSAT- 33 grants nationwide to aid homeless substance abusers gives acceptable ~10% chance of success. Find service gap that $350,000/year can really change and try to get these funds, especially since we have no new CoC projects. This is our only shot for new money for Westchester's neediest homeless.

Already funds Project Trust, now in year 5 of 5 year cycle. SAMHSA may not want to fund same project again. Use Project Trust's Intensive Care Management as a model for county-wide project.

VIII. Rescheduled homeless street count: 20 in Yonkers, 2 in White Plains, 0 everywhere else (except for 4 in Mt. Vernon found on original count date).

Next meeting date: 4/11/2009 at 1pm.



